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Happy New Year! 

501 (c)(3) Nonprofit 

PROGRESS REPORT 
 
2024 was a great year for the Warrior Village 
Project.  We have fully recovered from the pan-
demic and the closing of our schools, and have 
regained our momentum.  This year we: 
 
• expanded from San Marcos High School to  

San Pasqual High School (Escondido) and 
Rancho Buena Vista High School (Vista). 

• started building 4 Moveable Tiny Houses at 
San Marcos, San Pasqual and Rancho Buena 
Vista that will be offered to nonprofits who will 
deploy them to house homeless veterans. 

• held our first Tiny Houses Build Day in partner-
ship with the San Diego County Office of Edu-
cation and Workforce Connect (WFC), and 
hosted by the AGC Apprenticeship program.  
Our BITA partner high schools, Poway and La 
Jolla, participated with our WVP schools.  We 
expect this to become an annual event. 

• learned a lot about building Moveable Tiny 
Houses that we can apply to future houses. 

• continued to expand our network with the edu-
cation, veterans and non-profit communities. 

 
Our impressive roster of Sponsors has contin-
ued to grow.  Most of our Sponsors are enthusi-
astically supporting the expansion of the Warrior 
Village Project to more schools so that we can 
build more houses and train more students in 
the building trades.  After all, who wouldn’t want 
to provide affordable, permanent housing for 
homeless veterans while training the next gener-
ation of home builders! 

13 November 2024 
 

Legacy Endowment 
awards us grants to buy 

building materials 
 

See more 

18 November 2024 
 

Pellco Windows & 
Doors & T.M. Cobb  
donate doors for 2 

more houses 
 

See more 

 

25 November 2024 
 

Unified Steel donates 
Stone Coated Roofing 

for 2 more houses 
 

See more 

13 December 2024 

 

The Miter Foundation do-
nates Milgard windows 

for 2 more houses 

See more 

https://warriorvillageproject.com/
https://sanmarcoshigh.smusd.org/
https://www.sphsgoldeneagles.org/
https://rbv.vistausd.org/
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/dsdib403.pdf
Tiny%20Houses%20Build%20Day
https://www.sdcoe.net/
https://www.sdcoe.net/
https://workforceconnect.org/
https://www.agcsdatt.org/
https://powayhigh.powayusd.com/
https://lajollahigh.sandiegounified.org/
https://lajollahigh.sandiegounified.org/
https://warriorvillageproject.com/sponsors/
https://legacyendowment.org/
https://www.thepellco.com/
https://www.thepellco.com/
https://tmcobb.com/
https://westlakeroyalroofing.com/unified-steel/
https://www.miterfoundation.org/
https://www.milgard.com/
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VIP PROFILE 
Our Students 

 
Partners of the Warrior Village Project teamed up to hold a Career Exploration Day at the AGC Training 
Center in Lakeside on December 11.  The Day was presented by Workforce Connect and Junior 
Achievement of San Diego in partnership with the Chula Vista Learning Community Charter High 
School  and Associated General Contractors (AGC) Apprenticeship Training, as well as sponsors BIA-
San Diego, Plumbing Heating Cooling Contractors San Diego, Helix Electric, Balfour-Beatty, I.E. Pacific, 
Sierra Pacific West, East County EDC, and Burnham Center for Community Advancement. 
 
Students from Chula Vista Learning Community Charter High School gained real-world experience in 
construction careers.  The 45 students transitioned through a series of hands-on workshops in the state-
of-the-art training facility, showcasing a variety of excellent careers available in construction and related 
industries.  Experiences included wood and steel stud framing, electrical wiring, plumbing, heavy equip-
ment simulation, and building concrete forms.  

As the national conversation around the cost of college, student debt, and alternative career pathways 
continues unabated, the local community and industry are stepping up to equip students and under-
served populations with knowledge about high-paying career opportunities.  Career Exploration Day 
showcased the fact that construction provides a broad variety of well-paid career opportunities, often in-
cluding on-the-job paid training.  
 
Every month we report on the activities of our students at Warrior Village Project partner high schools:  
San Marcos, San Pasqual and Rancho Buena Vista.  But, we also engage with construction programs at 
other high schools throughout the county.  We invited our BITA partner schools,  Poway High School and 
La Jolla High School, to participate in our inaugural Tiny Houses Build Day.  We were grateful when they 
agreed and helped make the event a great success. 
 
We have also reported on other San Deigo County high schools who have participated in CIEF’s Design 
Building Competition, including Mira Mesa, West Hills, Idea Center, and The Learning Choice Academy.  
And, of course, we have reported on the many Skills USA successes of Nicholas Jordan’s construction 
students at Montecito High School in Ramona. 
 
If you have news about construction programs that you would like to share with our readers, please con-
tact Mark@WarriorVillageProject.com so that we can shine a lot on the great things that are happening in 
Career Technical Education. 
 

https://workforceconnect.org/
https://jasandiego.org/
https://jasandiego.org/
https://cvlcchs.ss20.sharpschool.com/
https://cvlcchs.ss20.sharpschool.com/
https://www.agcsdatt.org/
https://biasandiego.org/
https://biasandiego.org/
https://www.phccsd.org/
https://www.helixelectric.com/
https://www.iepacific.com/
https://sierrapacificwest.com/
http://eastcountyedc.org/
https://www.burnhamcenter.org/
https://cvlcchs.ss20.sharpschool.com/
https://sanmarcoshigh.smusd.org/
https://www.sphsgoldeneagles.org/
https://rbv.vistausd.org/
https://powayhigh.powayusd.com/
https://lajollahigh.sandiegounified.org/
https://warriorvillageproject.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Warrior-Village-Project-Newsletter-September-2024.pdf
https://www.cie.foundation/southern-california.html
https://www.cie.foundation/southern-california.html
https://www.skillsusa.org/competitions/skillsusa-championships/
https://mhs.ramonausd.net/en-US
mailto:Mark@WarriorVillageProject.com
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATE, SMHS MTH #1 
 

San Marcos High School:  MTH #1, Chapters 1- 7 
 

December was a short building month for our students, with end-of
-term finals, cleaning their work spaces, pre-holiday activities, and 
winter break consuming a significant portion of their school days in 
December.  Our students continued working on the rough plumb-
ing installation on MTH #1.  We have learned that plumbing and 
electrical work is challenging for our students.  They have car-
pentry experience that helps them with framing, but they have no 
experience to prepare them for plumbing and electrical work.  This 
is why we are building houses - to expose our students to career 
opportunities in all of the building trades. 

 

Happy New Year from San Marcos High School! 

• Chapter 1 Trailer 
• Chapter 2 Framing 
• Chapter 3 Rough Plumbing 
• Chapter 4 Rough Electrical 
• Chapter 5  Wall Sheathing 
  Roofing Shear 
  Moisture Barrier 
• Chapter 6 Roofing 
• Chapter 7 Windows & Doors 
• Chapter 8 Rain Screen 
  Exterior 
  Exterior Trim 
  Finish 
• Chapter 9 HVAC 
  Venting 
• Chapter 10 Insulation 
• Chapter 11 Interior Wall 
 Ceiling Covering 
• Chapter 12 Interior Cabinetry 
  Installations 
  Flooring 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 13 Interior Trim Finish 
• Chapter 14 Finish Plumbing 
  Electrical 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 15 Finish Hardware 
 Touch-ups 
• Chapter 16 Health & Safety 
 Final Testing 
 Certification 
 Submission 
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATE, SMHS MTH #2 
 

San Marcos High School:  MTH #2, Chapter 1- 2 
 

Working under the supervision of Jon Hill of the AGC Apprentice-
ship Training Program, our SMHS students completed the installa-
tion of the wall sheathing and roofing shear on MTH #2 in Decem-
ber.  They also completed the installation of three Milgard windows 
which were manufactured in Milgard’s factory in Temecula and do-
nated by the Miter Foundation.  They covered the house with a tarp 
to protect it from the rains that were expected to arrive during the 
holidays. 

• Chapter 1 Trailer 
• Chapter 2 Framing 
• Chapter 3 Rough Plumbing 
• Chapter 4 Rough Electrical 
• Chapter 5  Wall Sheathing 
  Roofing Shear 
  Moisture Barrier 
• Chapter 6 Roofing 
• Chapter 7 Windows & Doors 
• Chapter 8 Rain Screen 
  Exterior 
  Exterior Trim 
  Finish 
• Chapter 9 HVAC 
  Venting 
• Chapter 10 Insulation 
• Chapter 11 Interior Wall 
 Ceiling Covering 
• Chapter 12 Interior Cabinetry 
  Installations 
  Flooring 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 13 Interior Trim Finish 
• Chapter 14 Finish Plumbing 
  Electrical 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 15 Finish Hardware 
 Touch-ups 
• Chapter 16 Health & Safety 
 Final Testing 
 Certification 
 Submission 

https://www.agcsdatt.org/
https://www.agcsdatt.org/
https://www.milgard.com/
https://www.miterfoundation.org/
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATE, SPHS 
 

San Pasqual High School:  Chapters 1 - 4 
 

December was a short building month for our San Pasqual High 
School students.  They took time off from house building to build 
toys and deliver them as Christmas presents to students at two Es-
condido elementary schools, took final exams, and did their end-of-
term clean out of their woodshop. 
 
They also built simple electrical circuits to prepare them for  further 
electrical work when they return to school on January 7.  Before 
leaving for their Winter Break, they covered their tiny house with a 
tarp to protect it from rains that are likely to come soon. 

• Chapter 1 Trailer 
• Chapter 2 Framing 
• Chapter 3 Rough Plumbing 
• Chapter 4 Rough Electrical 
• Chapter 5  Wall Sheathing 
  Roofing Shear 
  Moisture Barrier 
• Chapter 6 Roofing 
• Chapter 7 Windows & Doors 
• Chapter 8 Rain Screen 
  Exterior 
  Exterior Trim 
  Finish 
• Chapter 9 HVAC 
  Venting 
• Chapter 10 Insulation 
• Chapter 11 Interior Wall 
 Ceiling Covering 
• Chapter 12 Interior Cabinetry 
  Installations 
  Flooring 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 13 Interior Trim Finish 
• Chapter 14 Finish Plumbing 
  Electrical 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 15 Finish Hardware 
 Touch-ups 
• Chapter 16 Health & Safety 
 Final Testing 
 Certification 
 Submission 

Happy New Year from San Pasqual High School! 
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATE, RBVHS 
 

Rancho Buena Vista High School:  Chapter 1 
 

Michael McSweeney, CTE Coordinator for the California Homebuild-
ing Foundation (CHF), came to RBV two days in December to help 
our students finish the framing of their tiny house and erect scaffold-
ing so they could work safely on the upper reaches of the house. 
 
We delivered roofing materials to RBV and SMHS donated by the 
Unified Steel division of Westlake Royal Roofing Solutions as well 
doors from Pellco Windows & Doors and T.M. Cobb.  We also deliv-
ered plywood sheathing to RBV purchased with a grant from Legacy 
Endowment.  We could not build our houses without generous do-
nations from our Sponsors. 

 

• Chapter 1 Trailer 
• Chapter 2 Framing 
• Chapter 3 Rough Plumbing 
• Chapter 4 Rough Electrical 
• Chapter 5  Wall Sheathing 
  Roofing Shear 
  Moisture Barrier 
• Chapter 6 Roofing 
• Chapter 7 Windows & Doors 
• Chapter 8 Rain Screen 
  Exterior 
  Exterior Trim 
  Finish 
• Chapter 9 HVAC 
  Venting 
• Chapter 10 Insulation 
• Chapter 11 Interior Wall 
 Ceiling Covering 
• Chapter 12 Interior Cabinetry 
  Installations 
  Flooring 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 13 Interior Trim Finish 
• Chapter 14 Finish Plumbing 
  Electrical 
  Fixtures 
• Chapter 15 Finish Hardware 
 Touch-ups 
• Chapter 16 Health & Safety 
 Final Testing 
 Certification 
 Submission 

https://www.mychf.org/staff
https://www.mychf.org/staff
https://westlakeroyalroofing.com/unified-steel/
https://westlakeroyalroofing.com/
https://www.thepellco.com/
https://tmcobb.com/
https://legacyendowment.org/
https://legacyendowment.org/
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PARTNERS 
California Homebuilding Foundation (CHF) 

 
The Donald Chaiken Building Industry Technology Academy (BITA), a program of the California Home-
building Foundation (CHF), has partnered with the Warrior Village Project (WVP) to inspire high school 
students and prepare them for successful careers in homebuilding - all while making a meaningful differ-
ence in the lives of U.S. Veterans.  Partnering San Diego County BITA construction schools include San 
Marcos, San Pasqual (Escondido) and Rancho Buena Vista (Vista) High Schools. 
  
Through this collaboration, students gain practical construction experience by building Moveable Tiny 
Houses on their campuses.  This hands-on learning is complemented by industry engagement and a 
strong foundation in homebuilding education.  As the nation faces a critical shortage of skilled tradespeo-
ple, BITA serves as a modern-day high school shop class, introducing students to a rewarding career 
path in construction.  Beyond learning technical skills, BITA students create homes for unhoused Veter-
ans, combining their education with the fulfillment of giving back to the community. 
 
The California Homebuilding Foundation supports BITA students with curriculum, scholarships, OSHA 10 
safety training, work-ready grants, and mentorships, ensuring their career development and success. 
In San Diego County, the Warrior Village Project and BITA students are making an immediate impact by 
constructing Tiny Homes for homeless Veterans, showcasing the power of this partnership shaping the 
next generation of builders and creating brighter futures for students and Veterans alike. 
 
The WVP and CHF have been working together to expand our network of schools in San Diego County 
since partnering with our first school in 2019.  Today, our WVP partner schools are among eight BITA 
schools in San Diego County (see map on following page).  To learn more about BITA in San Diego 
County please reach out to Michael McSweeney, Career Technical Education Coordinator 
(MMcSweeney@mychf.org).  

The Warrior Village Project 
has a tradition.  The first wall 
of the first house we build at 
all of our partner schools 
must be raised under the su-
pervision of Michael 
McSweeney. 
 
He was at San Marcos High 
School on November 11, 
2019 to raise the first wall of 
our very first Warrior Village 
Project house. 
 
Michael was at San Pasqual 
High School in his Cleveland 
Browns hard hat on May 7, 
2024 to raise the first wall on 
San Pasqual’s first house. 
 
And Michael was at Rancho 
Buena Vista High School on 
October 3, 2024 to raise the 
first wall of RBV’s first house. 
 

Some traditions are just 
worth keeping! 

https://www.mychf.org/what-is-bita
https://www.mychf.org
https://www.mychf.org
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/dsdib403.pdf
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/dsdib403.pdf
mailto:mmcsweeney@mychf.org


 

Page 8 

PARTNERS 
California Homebuilding Foundation (CHF) 

 
Our Warrior Village Project partner schools are three of the eight San Diego County high schools in the 
Donald Chaiken Building Industry Technology Academy (BITA), a program of the California Homebuild-
ing Foundation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.mychf.org/what-is-bita
https://www.mychf.org
https://www.mychf.org
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SPONSORS 
 

Unified Steel (a Division of Westlake Royal Roofing Solu-
tions TM) donated Stone Coated Roofing panels for the first 
two ouses we built at San Marcos High School (SMHS) 
and the first two Tiny Houses we are building at SMHS 
and San Pasqual High School.  I asked Tim Brown, Uni-
fied’s Territory Sales Manager, if he could donate roofing 
materials for the two more tiny houses we are now build-
ing at SMHS and Rancho Buena Vista High School. 
 
Tim and Unified came through for us again!  Our houses 
will have beautiful, durable, long-lasting steel roofs. 
 

Thanks Tim and Unified Steel!       

The Miter Foundation donated 6 Milgard V250 Style Line® Series 
vinyl windows for the first two Moveable Tiny Houses we started 
building in January 2024 at San Marcos High School (SMHS) and 
San Pasqual High School.  Then in September we started building 
two more tiny houses at SMHS and Rancho Buena Vista High 
School.  We needed two more sets of windows. 
 
I reached out to Tammy Bartlett at Milgard’s factory in Temecula to 
request the donation of 6 more windows.  Tammy presented my 
request to MITER Foundation Outreach Team Members in Temec-
ula.  Three weeks later Tammy informed me that the Outreach 
Team had approved my request. 
 
Thank you Tammy and the Miter Foundation Outreach Team! 

Craig Dawson of Pellco Windows & Doors arranged the 
donation of entry doors and bathroom doors from T.M. 
Cobb for the first houses we built at San Marcos High 
School (SMHS).  Then I asked Craig if he could provide 
T.M. Cobb doors for our first two Moveable Tiny Houses to 
be built at SMHS and San Pasqual High School.  Craig 
again said “Yes”.  So when I went back to Craig once 
again to ask for two more sets of doors for SMHS’s sec-
ond tiny house and Rancho Buena Vista’s first tiny house, 
I was not surprised when Craig and T.M. Cobb again said 
“Yes.” 
 

Thank you Pellco Windows & Doors and T.M. Cobb! 

The mission of Legacy Endowment Community Foundation is 
to improve the quality of life in our communities by empower-
ing individuals, families, businesses and charitable partners to 
realize their philanthropic dreams now and for future genera-
tions. 
 
During the San Diego Gives 2023 Campaign Legacy Endow-
ment’s Board of Directors granted Warrior Village Project $500 
to purchase building materials.  More recently, Legacy Endow-
ment’s 2024 Grants Committee awarded us $500 from the An-
sell Family Endowment Fund which funds projects to support 
Veteran’s support organizations. 
Thank You Legacy Endowment.  Mission Accomplished! 

RBV students unloading plywood 
sheathing purchased with Roy 

Ansell Family Endowment grant. 

Picking up materials at Westlake Royal 
Roofing Solutions’ Distribution Center in 

Oceanside. 

SMHS students unloading T.M. Cobb 
doors from Pellco Windows & Doors 

SMHS students installing 
Milgard windows. 

https://westlakeroyalroofing.com/unified-steel/
https://westlakeroyalroofing.com/product-category/steel/
https://www.miterfoundation.org/
https://www.milgard.com/windows/V250
https://miwindows.com/MITER-Foundation
https://www.thepellco.com/
https://tmcobb.com/
https://tmcobb.com/
https://legacyendowment.org/
https://sandiegogives.mightycause.com/giving-events/sd23
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DONATE TO THE WARRIOR VILLAGE PROJECT 

 
The Warrior Village Project has joined the San Diego Gives 2024 Campaign.  It is easy to donate to the 
Warrior Village Project through the San Diego Gives online platform.  Your donation will go to the Warri-
or Village Project General Fund to purchase materials to build Moveable Tiny Houses in high school 
construction classes in San Diego County. 
 
The trailer foundation and building 
materials and consumables required 
for one Moveable Tiny House (MTH) 
cost about $44,000.  The curriculum 
and the inspection and certification 
package cost about $6,000. 
 
The cost of installing an MTH as an 
Accessory Dwelling Unit will depend 
on the site.  But, it should cost about 
$20,000 per house.  Hence, we can 
provide a permanent, fully equipped 
tiny house for a homeless person for 
about  $70,000 per unit. 
   
According to the Terner Center for 
Housing Innovation at UC Berkeley 
(March 2020): “Between 2016 and 
2019 the costs to develop a new af-
fordable unit under the Low-Income 
Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC) program 
have increased from $425,000 per 
unit to more than $480,000 per unit.”  
“These escalating costs represent a 
significant challenge to a state strug-
gling with an affordable housing cri-
sis, and erode the impact of the in-
creased public subsidies directed to-
ward building new housing.”  Isn’t it 
time to build truly affordable housing? 

 

 

Help us build truly affordable housing while 
training the next generation of home builders. 

https://sandiegogives.mightycause.com/donate/Warrior-Village-

https://sandiegogives.mightycause.com/donate/Warrior-Village-Project
https://ternercenter.berkeley.edu/wp-content/uploads/pdfs/LIHTC_Construction_Costs_March_2020.pdf
https://ternercenter.berkeley.edu/wp-content/uploads/pdfs/LIHTC_Construction_Costs_March_2020.pdf
https://ternercenter.berkeley.edu/wp-content/uploads/pdfs/LIHTC_Construction_Costs_March_2020.pdf
https://www.sandiegogives.org/donate/Warrior-Village-Project
https://sandiegogives.mightycause.com/donate/Warrior-Village-Project

